
Hampton Falls Cemetery Trustee Meeting 

December 1, 2022 

1:20 p.m. 

 

Members Present: J. Bohm - Chairman, Tracy Healey-Beattie, W. Harrington Trustees  

A posted meeting of the Cemetery Trustees was held on Thursday December 1, 2022 at the 

Hampton Falls Town Hall.    

 

Old business 

Report of shrub and stump removal of two Alberta Spruce located at the LaGuardia lot at New 

Brookside Cemetery. Motion made by T. Beattie and seconded by W. Harrington to pay $2500.00 to 

Going Green for this work.  Passed 

Attendance concerns regarding the sexton position were voiced.  Chairman Bohm to make contact 

and follow-up in January. 

Trustee Harrington spoke of the aesthetics of the white vinyl fence in front of Westview Cemetery. 

She has observed several old cemeteries with stone walls for enclosure and questioned whether 

this should be considered for Westview.  Mention of the granite slabs located at the brush dump 

prompted T. Beattie to point out the large and irregular size of the granite.  Cost of replacement is of 

concern.  W. Harrington talked to Town Administrator regarding possible use of Frying Pan Lane 

Fund for this effort. 

W. Harrington will represent the cemetery trustees regarding Wreaths Across America.  

 

New business 

Discussion continued regarding a private cemetery located at the corner of Nason and Kensington 

roads.  Current owners are considering deeding this cemetery to the town.  Discussion to continue 

in January.  

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:20p.m. 

Respectively submitted 

Tracy Healey-Beattie Secretary Pro tem 


